

A place of resurrection, life, and hope

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 31 July 2011 - Ordinary Sunday 18

8.00 am Eucharist Dean Helen Jacobi

10.00 am Choral Eucharist Dean Helen Jacobi

Ormond Chapel, Napier Terrace:

No service

Please ensure ALL cell-phones are switched **OFF** when in the Cathedral; if necessary, adjust hearing aids to the "Loop" system.



The **CATHEDRAL KIDS** programme is offered during the 10.00 am service on Sundays during the school term. It is for children up to 12 years of age. The children and leaders are on their school holiday break today. There are activities for children on the back table of the Cathedral.

ORDER OF SERVICE

Cathedral 8.00 am - Eucharistic Liturgy "Thanksgiving and Praise" commencing on page 456 of A New Zealand Prayer Book.

READINGS:

Isaiah 55: 1-5

Psalm 145: 8-9, 14-21

Romans 9: 1-5 Matthew 14: 13-21

COLLECT:

We pray together:

God of the hungry, make us hunger and thirst for the right, till our thirst for justice has been satisfied and hunger has gone from the earth; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen

PRAYER CYCLES

Anglican Communion

Anglican Board of Missions

[⊕] We pray for members of religious orders in Melanesia, and their work and witness in the communities they serve

Diocese, Parish and Community

- East Coast Parish, Rev'd Stephen Donald, Missioner
- Diocese of Nelson, Bishop Richard Ellena; Dean Nick Kirk
- Parish gardeners, lawn mowers, and building maintenance workers
- Waiapu Diocesan Social Services, management, staff and service providers

A very warm WELCOME to all who are worshipping with us today -especially if you are visiting Napier or at the Cathedral for the first time. You are welcome to stay for morning tea after the 10.00 am service.

Welcome home to the group of pilgrims who have been on a Parish mission visit to Vanuatu for the past week. We look forward to hearing about some of your experiences and seeing some photos!

Alt sørge med Norge All mourn with Norway



The Archbishop of Canterbury, Dr Rowan Williams, has sent his prayers and sympathy to the people of Norway following the tragic events in Oslo and Utøya last Friday.

His message follows:

"Along with all the faithful of the Church of England, I want to express my deepest sympathy with the people of Norway in the wake of the appalling events of recent days. Norway has played so great a part over many years in international reconciliation as well as developing its own distinctive national ethos of openness and fairness, and it is a special tragedy that it should suffer this outbreak of senseless carnage. Our prayers are with all those who died and all those who mourn them; and we are grateful for the many signs of strength and spiritual maturity that the Norwegian people have shown in their response to evil and destructiveness."

The Church of England and the Church of Norway are united in communion through the Porvoo Agreement (1996).

++++++++++

Copies of comment from the NZ Anglican Taonga web-site, and the Litany of Prayers prepared by the World Council of Churches, are available on the back table in the Cathedral.

FOR YOUR PRAYERS ... please continue to uphold parishioners and those known to us who are unwell, and their families supporting them; particularly the West family as they deal with Fiona's illness; the Reeves family; and the family of Joyce Johnson whose funeral will be held at Ormond Chapel on Friday.

ENVIRONMENT-JUSTICE-PEACE

The Cathedral-based EJP Network meets at 3.00 pm next Sunday 7 August in the Parish Lounge.

Reflections will focus on Peace (6 August is Hiroshima's anniversary).

EJP has initiated three motions to go to this year's Diocesan Synod in September - on Violence, Poverty, and Interfaith Understanding - all relevant to recent news events.

Sir Paul Reeves, a former archbishop of this church, and Bishop of Waiapu from 1971 to 1979, is stepping back from most aspects of public life following a diagnosis of cancer. This will allow him to focus on his health issues and to spend more time with Lady Reeves and his family. Sir Paul asks for privacy for himself and his family.

Sir Paul, who was born in 1932, was Archbishop and Primate of New Zealand from 1980-85, and the fifteenth Governor-General of New Zealand from November 1985 to November 1990.

He is the current Chancellor of the Auckland University of Technology. He will continue in this role in the meantime, though reduce involvement over time.

Association of Anglican Women Afternoon and Evening **Fellowship Groups**

The Cathedral Parish AAW groups combine for their next meeting to hear guest speaker, Elizabeth Crawley (NZ AAW President), in the Parish Lounge on Wednesday 3 August, 2.00 pm.

All welcome.

Contact: Elisabeth, ph 835-4609

The **Taradale** branch of AAW meet on Thursday 4 August, 7.30 pm in the All Saints' Church lounge, 23 Puketapu Road, Taradale, for an evening with Charity Norman (Cathedral parishioner and best-selling author). All welcome. Contact: Doreen, ph 844-5608.

WAIAPU TEAM ARRIVE IN CHRISTCHURCH ... eventually!

The worst winter snow storms in years caused havoc to the plans of the Waiapu Children's Ministry team! They were delayed in various parts of the country on their way to Christchurch, however all team members did eventually arrive safely, but Tuesday's sessions had to be cancelled. Wednesday's session at Woolston went ahead with 17 children braving the still icy and dangerous conditions to enjoy a fun-filled day. The rest of the week's sessions went as planned at Aranui, Burwood, and Linwood.

ROSTERS - please contact Jennifer (ph.845-1108) or the Parish Office to advise any dates in **September-October-November** when you are **not** available for rostered duties. Thanks.

Book of Books lecture series flyers on the back table - take one to use as a book-mark to remind you of the dates, or to use as an invitation to give to someone who may be interested in attending.



Book of Books: the Bible's impact on our world

A series of lectures to celebrate the 400th anniversary of the King James Bible, with worship

led by the Waiapu Cathedral Choir

Sunday 14 August, 5.00 pm:

The formation of the New Testament Canon Rev Dr Howard Pilgrim, Diocesan Theologian

Sunday 28 August 5.00 pm:

The genius of the King James Bible Dr David Norton, author and Professor, Victoria University

Sunday 11 September 5.00 pm:

Paipera Tapu - a lasting taonga Keith Newman, author of The Bible and the Treaty

Sunday 25 September 5.00 pm:

Does the Bible have impact today?
The Very Rev'd Dr Helen Jacobi, Dean

The Linden Singers are celebrating their 40th birthday on Sunday, August 21st 2011 with a reunion concert in St Matthew's Church, King Street, Hastings. The major work in the programme is John Rutter's "Gloria" with the remainder of the programme being selected from music the choir has performed over the last 40 years. Guest artists for the concert are organist Gary Bowler and former members of the choir. Admission by programme purchased at the door: Adults \$20, Seniors and students \$15, Children \$5.

Jules Riding in Concert - this popular, acoustic, Christian singer performs songs from his new album "Cataclysm" ...

Friday 5th August, 7.30 pm at St Andrew's Anglican Church, 110 Charles St, Westshore Sunday 7th August, 7.00 pm at St Luke's Anglican Church, 24 Te Mata Road, Havelock North.

Entry at each venue by donation.

The Power and the Mystery

A Solo Violin Recital by Gretchen Anderson at Ormond Chapel, Napier Terrace **Friday 16 September, 8.00 pm** Door sales: \$15 / \$8

Door sales: \$15 / \$8
Programme includes music by JS Bach,
Partita, Bowater, Bloch, Enescu

CATHEDRAL PARISH CELEBRATES 150 years - 2-4 March 2012

It has just come to our attention that the first service of the parish in the first little wooden church of St John was held on Sunday 2 March 1862; which makes next year our 150th anniversary!! So we are rapidly forming a task group to plan a celebration. Please speak to Judith Howlett or Marie Knight if you would like to help with the planning.

The celebratory dinner will be at Ormlie Lodge on **Sunday 4 March 2012**.

DIARY DATES - AUGUST 2011

† Tuesday 2 August

10.30 am - Eucharist (Prayer room)

★ Tuesday 2 August

5.15 pm - Maintenance Committee meet

8 Wednesday 3 & Thursday 4 August
Dean Helen in Auckland for the St John's

College Scholarship meeting

■ Wednesday 3 August

2.00 pm - AAW Afternoon and Evening Fellowship groups combined meeting

♬ Thursday 4 July

4.30 pm - Chorister practice

7.30 pm - Choir practice

† Thursday 4 August

5.30 pm - Te Hakari Tapu service

Friday 5 August

9.00 am - Pastoral Companions meet

† Friday 5 August

2.00 pm - Funeral at Ormond Chapel

7.00 pm - Taize worship in Prayer Room

Saturday 6 August

10.00 am - HB Regional Conference at All Saints', Taradale

\$\Psi\$ Sunday 7 August

10.00 am - Parish Eucharist

3.00 pm - EJP network meeting

Tuesday 9 - Friday 12 August

Waiapu clergy conference at Tauranga

🗟 Thursday 11 - Sunday 14 August

NZ Deans' Conference in Wellington

🖴 Sunday 14 August

5.00 pm - "Books of books" lecture

4 Sunday 21 August

4.00 pm - Ormond@Four

Wednesday 24 August

7.30 pm - Vestry meeting

† Thursday 25 August

5.30 pm - Evensong with the Choristers

✗ Saturday 27 August

9.00 am - Parish annual working bee

⑥ Saturday 27 & Sunday 28 August

Diocesan Ministry Exploration weekend

† Thursday 1 September

5.30 pm - Te Hakari Tapu service

Saturday 3 & Sunday 4 September
Diocesan Synod at Taupo

NEXT SUNDAY - 7 August 2011 Ordinary Sunday 19

Readings: 1 Kings 19: 9-18

Psalm 85: 8-13 Romans 10: 5-15 Matthew 14: 22-33 Cathedral:

8.00 am Eucharist (in the Maori Chapel)

10.00 am Parish Eucharist

Ormond Chapel, Napier Terrace:

No service

CLERGY

Dean:

Helen Jacobi 835 7862 Parish mobile: 021 688 227

Assisting Clergy: Jon Williams 835 1566

Dorothy Brooker 843 6779 Howard Pilgrim 835 0828

Richard Spence 027 222 1660

OFFICE:

Monday-Friday 9.30 am - 3.30 pm 835-8824

Priest-Administrator: Margaret Thompson

LAY ASSISTANTS

Pastoral Asst: Elisabeth Paterson 835 4609 Lay Minister: Jennifer Harris 845 1108 Parish Nurse: Shirley Pope 843 6779

STAFF

Director of Music: Gary Bowler 835 8523

Verger: Malcolm Smith

Monday 8.30 am -12.30 pm Tuesday-Friday 12.30 pm - 4.30 pm

Waiapu Cathedral of St John the Evangelist, 28 Browning Street, Napier, NZ
Phone 835-8824 ~ PO Box 495, Napier ~ email: office@napiercathedral.org.nz
www.napiercathedral.org.nz